West Carroll Recreation Council

Meeting Minutes, September 14, 2020

	Members Present 

· Gene Bertrand
· Penny Rockwood
· Stephanie Clavell
· Matt Decker-CCRP

· Jay Wantz

· Becky Bachtel

· Kevin Cornick

· Megan Eaves
· Steve Keeney



	Meeting Call to Order – Gene B. (President) called the meeting to order at 7:01 pm. The meeting was held in-person in the New Windsor Community Room.


	Secretary’s Report –Jay W. provided the minutes from the July and August meetings. No amendments were noted. Kevin C. made a motion to approve the minutes and they were approved by unanimous consent. 


	President’s Report – Gene B. did not have a report.


	Treasurer’s Report – Sandy S. was unable to attend, but she provided a combined report for July and August. Becky B. made a motion to approve the report, which was approved by unanimous consent.


	County Rep Report – Matt D. reported on the following items pertaining to the Covid-19 situation:
· CCR&P has removed the restrictions against competition in tackle football, basketball and wrestling, along with providing suggested guidelines. 
· Emails have been sent to all of the councils and coordinators to explain the guidelines.
· The MD State order requiring face coverings by spectators is still in effect, unless there are health risks associated with wearing a mask.

· The Volunteer of the Year nominations are due by November 1st. The County is also accepting nominations for the Carroll Volunteer Hall of Fame.

· CCPS email distributions will continue throughout the closure period. The next deadline will be Saturday, September 26th for email distribution on September 30th.

· The County requests that we continue to send our participant fees to cover background checks.

· The County is requiring that each program submit a full roster of coaches and participants, along with contact info. The rosters will be used for contact tracing, if necessary. Becky B. agreed to provide the rosters for field hockey. Gene will follow up with Bill Rose to get the rosters from soccer.


	Area Coordinator Report – Penny R. reported on the following:
· Forwarded information from CCR&P to the coordinators related to Covid-19 topics.
· Compiling data for our annual report to the County, which is due on September 15th.

· Soccer requested more field space to cover U-19 rec teams for the high school.

· Carroll Lutheran sent a menu of options to the council about renting their facilities. If interested, please see Penny for more info. Stephanie C. mentioned that cheer is renting space from Carroll Lutheran.
· CCR&P will help us obtain a Zoom license, if we request one. There would be a charge of $150/year.

· There was a question about requesting indoor space in the schools. CCPS will accept the requests, but those requests will remain pending until schools are open again.



	NW Liaison Report – Megan E. was contacted by Mayor Roop, asking about the use of the baseball fields. He is receiving requests for field use from other programs. The town council has cancelled Music on the Main, which was formerly scheduled in October. 


	UB Liaison Report – Mellissa L. was unable to attend. 


	TT Liaison Repot – Stephanie C. reported that the next TAA meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, September 16th at 6:30pm at Memorial Park.


	Program Reports: There were not any formal program reports offered at this meeting.
· WC Baseball: Brian C. was unable to attend, but he sent communication ahead of time to Gene. Baseball did not have a Spring season and did not have enough participants for the Fall. They have been in discussions with Taneytown Lions Baseball about a potential merger, but those plans have not been formalized. Brian notified Gene that he will be stepping away from WC Baseball at the start of the next season. Gene will contact Brian to ask if he has selected a successor or whether any decisions have been made about merging.


	Old Business – 
· West Carroll Town Hall: Due to the Covid situation, the town hall has been pushed out month-by-month. We still have the same ongoing concerns, but we’re not sure when to schedule the elected officials. We will use the November monthly meeting as a work session to prepare for town hall, which Megan has agreed to moderate. 


	New Business – 
· Board Nominations: Gene request nominations for Executive Board positions. We will accept nominations at the October meeting. The elections are currently set to occur at the end of the November meeting. Kevin suggested that we may want to delay the nominations until the Spring, hoping for sports to open up from the Covid situation. No decisions to postpone/delay were made at this time.
· Volunteer of the Year: Gene requested nominations for volunteer of the year and the hall of fame. He would like to receive those prior to the October meeting.
· October Meeting: We will focus the October meeting on nominations for executive board and volunteer of the year, as well as program reports. We will request the following pre-season reports for October: soccer, field hockey, cheer, basketball and wrestling.


	Wrap Up/Announcements – Jay W. made a motion to adjourn at 8:25pm and Steve K. seconded. Our next meeting is scheduled for Monday, October 12, 2020 @ 7:00pm. We will meet in the New Windsor Community Room again.


	


Respectfully Submitted – 2020 WCRC Secretary, Jay Wantz
